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President’s Message 

By Sandy Wick  
It is important that our members attend the Annual Membership meeting in 
September.  We will give you progress reports from the Treasurer and 
Membership Chair, as well as vote on a new slate of officers for the coming 
year.  We will also have a fun-filled pot luck at Doug and Rona’s and enjoy 
their hot tub and greenhouse.  I hope to see you all there.   
 
The board held a meeting on August 24th.  Following are the minutes of that 
meeting, and the Treasurer’s report. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 
Beginning Balance  1/1/2014   $ 8020.75 
Ending Balance  9/1/2014      8147.13 

 
The board adopted a liability release form for all members to sign. 
The board developed a slate of officers for the election at the Membership 
meeting to be held in September. 
 
The board decided not to change the Bylaws regarding membership in AANR. 
 
The board will hold a planning meeting in October for events for 2015. 
The board will develop a host packet for hosting Events. 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

   



 

 

 

 

Naturist Etiquette 
 
Be Friendly.  Introduce yourself to people  
you don’t know.   
 
If you plan to enjoy the pool or hot tub do 
not apply oil or sunscreen before you get 
in, unless it is the waterproof kind.  It makes 
maintenance of those facilities extremely 
difficult. 
 
Bring two towels--one with which to sit on 
the furniture, and one to dry on. 
 
Bring a folding chair--most hosts do not 
have enough chairs for everyone--if yours is 
not needed, it can stay in the car. 
 
Bring food to share--most nudist events 
are pot lucks. Check with your host to see 
what is needed. Try to be a little bit 
imaginative, and bring something besides 
chips. Prepare the food before you come--

its not the hosts job to cook, slice, or 
provide a plate, bowl, or serving spoon. 
 

Wear your nametag!--Its a courtesy to 
new people and old members with faulty 
memories, alike. It also distinguishes 
members from non-members, and can help 
people who are looking for information 
about the club. 
 
No Cameras--unless you check with the 
host first, and get a signed release from 
each person before you shoot a photo. 
 
No Cell Phones—please leave them in the 
car. If absolutely necessary, check with the 
host and board members first. If your cell 
phone rings, you must answer it in a private 
space. 
 
Drinking—Is OK, Drunkenness is not! Be 
sure that you have done nothing you need 
to apologize for, later.  

Annual Membership Meeting 
It’s that time again folks.  Join us at Doug & Rona’s in Cedar Crest for a pot 
luck and annual membership business meeting on September 14th from noon 
to 4 p.m.  Catch up with all your friends, and find out what’s happening from 
the board.  Vote for the new slate of officers for next year.  We’ll be asking 
for volunteers for some committees. We’re assuming a sunny fall day that 
can be enjoyed by all!  See you there! 
 
 

 
Make your reservations NOW and join us at Faywood for a relaxing, fun 
weekend October 17th thru 19th.  They are already getting booked up.  We’ll 
arrive Friday evening, dinner on your own.  See you in the clothing optional 
pools about 9:00 p.m. Usually you will find the pools in use early in the 
morning and late in the evening when the air is COLD. During the day it’s too 
hot outside. You can use them 24 hours a day, if you are staying there. 

 
   Saturday, we’ll get together in small groups for tours of favorite 
spots—Deming’s museum, Rockhound State Park, City of Rocks, Silver City, 
etc.   Saturday night—we’ll gather for a pot luck in the clubhouse, followed by 
more soaking in the pools. Sunday morning we’ll finish up with breakfast pot 
luck before we check out at 11:00 a.m.   
  On the way back, you might want to stop at the ghost town off 
Route 61 and continue on that road to Hillsboro which is practically a ghost 
town itself, by now. (Don’t expect to find food there.) 
 Please make your own reservations ASAP by calling 575-536-9663. 
Tell them you are with Roadrunners. Check their website www.faywood.com 
for accommodations which range from cabins to tent or RV camping—with 
either full hook-ups or clothing optional dry camp. RSVP to  Beth (505) 450-
2078 or herschman9@aol.com who is coordinating, if there is a sudden 
cancellation due to weather or other factors, you will be called. 
 

http://www.faywood.com/
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Yes, we have our Halloween party a little early—so as 
not to surprise the little trick or treaters!  October 25th 
from 2 to 7 p.m. we’ll put on/off our best nude 
costumes at Doug & Rona’s for a fun parade of nude 
costumes and prizes.  

 
 
 Bring a dish to share for the pot luck and join us for 
some fun (hopefully in the sun—but maybe in the 
greenhouse)!  Bring a towel & a chair. 
Directions to Doug & Rona’s: Go east on I-40 to exit 175 Tijeras/ 
Cedar Crest exit.  Go North on 14 toward Sandia Peak Ski Area for 6 
miles.  Shell gas station on right just before a Right on Frost Road. 
Go 2.8 miles. Left on Reubens Road ( which goes over the shoulder 
rather abruptly) to 21 Reubens on the left side. 
 
 

 
 
September:  Leif Gonnsen, Joyce Hertzoff, Cindy 
Meulendyk, Karen Shroeter 
 
October:  John Cook, Roy DesVoignes 
 

November: Ira Hertzoff, Janey Johnson, Jesse Latham 

 

Joe and Beth are coordinating this trip.  They are taking their 
RV to Tucson to stay in the beautiful state camping grounds 
near the Old Tucson filming studio.  This is where they hold a 
big “Haunted Town” every evening for the month. Some of 
you have been to this before, with us, and it is a hoot!  It is 
highly recommended!  We plan to attend it one of the nights 
before Halloween—probably the 30th.  
 We will be touring around the area—visiting the Saguaro 
National Park and the City’s beautiful Zoo and botanic 
garden.  There is an “Old Town” in Tucson, and many other 
attractions.  We plan to spend a couple of days toward the 
end of the trip at Mira Vista Naturist Resort.  The plan for Joe 
& Beth is to leave on Monday the 27

th
, stop overnight at 

Faywood Hot Springs, arrive in Tucson on the 28
th

 at the State 
Campground. We will remain there until the October 31

st
 

when we will move to Mira Vista and spend two nights there. 
We will start back toward home on the 2

nd
 of November.  

Probably we will take two days to get home.  
 
 Most of you may prefer to spend just the weekend at Mira 
Vista when they have their Halloween party and be there for 
all their activities.  

 
 Call Mira Vista for reservations for whatever part you wish to 
participate in.  If you plan to join us, let us know that you are 
coming so that we can include you in our special activities, or 
let you know if there are cancellations or changes:  
 Beth 505 450-2078, herschman9@aol.com . 
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September 

Sunday 14 12-4   Membership meeting    Cedar Crest 

 

October 

Friday 17 thru Sunday 19  Faywood Weekend    Beth Coordinating 

Saturday 25 2-7   Halloween Party    Cedar Crest 

Monday October 27 thru November 2 Tucson & Mira Vista Week   Beth Coordinating  

 

November 

*Saturday 8 movie night cancelled 

*Sunday 16 11-3   Sock Hop     Rio Rancho 

 

December  

Sunday 14 2-5 p.m.  Holiday Party      NW Albuquerque 
* Nude Years’ Eve Cancelled 
 
*New Date/Change in Schedule 

Bring a towel & bring your socks to our new members, Rob and Audrey’s bash on 
Sunday November 16

th
 from 11 to 3.  We’ll share a pot luck, play some oldies but 

goodies, and try to remember how to jitterbug (Or Western Swing).  It’s been 
said that Audrey is the hostess par excellence! So we can’t wait to see what she 
has up her sleeve for this party.  You won’t want to miss it! 
 

Directions to Audrey & Rob’s: 
From Albuquerque: Take Coors North from Paseo del Norte. Keep car in 
far left lane. Mall will be on the right. Turn left at Ellison, Cibola High 
School will be on the left, Walgreen on right. Take Ellison to the third traffic 
light, N.7- Bar Loop, turn right. Take 7-Bar to stop sign at bottom of hill. 
Continue straight. Go over small bridge over Blacks Arroyo. Take first right 
turn into Skyview Crest, second street on left is Sandcreek St. NW #10815. 
Home phone is 505-890-1232. 
 
From Rio Rancho: Take Golf Course turn East on Westside Dr. First right 
on N. 7-Bar Loop. Three streets down turn left onto Skyview Crest, Second 
street on left is Sandcreek St NW, #10815. 
 
Note: There is little parking on our street but plenty on the side street, 
Montera Place. The house is the corner lot of both streets. This is the only 
house with a brown garage door with a stackstone plant box in front. 
 

 


